The risen Christ is the reason for our witness.

Council Officers

Grand Knight Gail Messing Dep. G.K. John Szcygiel Chancellor **Bruce Rinke** Mark Privette Recorder Treasurer Steve Ginther Wayne Steinhaus Fin. Secretary **Ron Horbes** Lecturer Advocate Terry Carl Warden Mike O'Brien Clarence Gentner Inside Guard Outside Guard Ted Hubbard 1st Yr. Trustee Will Deveny 2nd Yr. Trustee Charlie Peyerk 3rd Yr. Trustee Rich Clark Chaplain Fr. Joe Gagnon Jack Armstrong Dist. Deputy Insurance Agent Don Wesley

Building Committee Officers

President Webb Coates
V. P. Matt Koss
Treasurer Rick Goodmen
Recorder Greg D. White
Directors Charlie Peyerk

John Szcygiel Will DeVeny Gail Messing Rich Clark

Hall Rental Information

Hall Manager Matt Koss Phone 364-6800 Cell Phone 824-7435

Important web sites:

Council web site: marysvillekofc.org

Hall web site:

mcgivneybanquetcenter.com

Upcoming events

June - Council Elections

July - Officer Installation

July - Ice Cream Social

Council #9526 membership

meetings are held on the second Monday of each month in the Marysville Knights of Columbus Hall on the corner of Range and Ravenswood Road. Meetings start at 7:00 p.m.

An open business meeting is held on the fourth Monday of each month and starts at 7:00 p.m.

The Building Committee meets on the fourth Monday of each month immediately following the Council's open business meeting. All Council members are welcome to attend these meetings.

The Ladies Auxiliary of the Council meets on the Second Monday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the Marysville Knights of Columbus Hall at the corner of Range and Ravenswood Road.

Membership is open to women eighteen years or older. Any ladies interest in joining the Auxiliary can do so by contacting either Rita Jaworski at 364-8547 or Jenny Ginther at 364-6169.



The winners for this year's first draw were Martha Durcan, Gladys Pavlik, Jim Balinski, Scott McPherson and Jenny Ginther.



Corporate
Communion with the Council
and Ladies Auxiliary will be on
Sunday, May 1, 2016 at the 8:30
am. Mass at St. Christopher's.
All members and families are
welcome to join together in the
celebration of the Eucharist.

As a group, we will sit in the front 5 rows on both sides of the alter. See if you can get to church a few minutes early to sit in our group sections.

The Gifts of the Holy Spirit

On Pentecost Sunday, when the Holy Spirit descended upon the Apostles, they were granted the gifts of the Holy Spirit.

Those gifts helped them to fulfill their mission to preach the Gospel to all nations. For us, too, those gifts—granted when we are infused with sanctifying grace, the life of God in our souls—help us to live a Christian life



Mother's Day

Weekend

There will be a "Mother's Day Rose Sale" at St. Christopher's to support St. Clair County Right to Life after each Mass. Be sure to pick up a flower for Mom. The risen Christ is the reason for our witness.



Steak Fry Dinner, Clergy Appreciation and Membership Drive

As you can see, our chef has selected only the choicest cuts of beef for this year's steak fry dinner. Dinner will be served from 6 – 7:30pm on Thursday, May 12th. Cost is \$12 per person or \$30 for a family. You must RSVP no later than May 9th by contacting Dave Tokarski (985-4670) or GK Gale Messing at (364-6963). We have also invited a number of clergy to join us for dinner. In this small way, we would like to say thank you for all their hard work, dedication and service they give the Church.

Wednesday Night Bingo

the Council can use your help with Wednesday Night Bingo. You too could learn bingo floor mechanics, backroom logistics or the ethics of calling. There is also the opportunity of setting up at 4 pm or clean up after bingo ends around 9:30 pm. To find out more of the magic of bingo, contact Steve Ginther at (364-6169) or Wayne Steinhaus (300-4891).

If you can't be a worker bee then maybe you can be a player...and bring a friend.



Officer Nominations – Elections in June

Ever been interested in holding a Council office? On the front of this newsletter there is a whole list of council officer's, all of which are up for election each year (except two trustee positions, the Financial Secretary, Lecturer and Chaplin). If you are a 3rd degree member and interested in one of the offices, please contact one of the trustees.

Annual Awards for Knight of



the Year and Family

of the Year – If you have a member or member family you would like to submit for one of the awards please contact GK Gale at 364-6963 or DGK John at 320-0717.

Farmers Market



Will be going strong every Friday from 10 am to 5 pm starting on May 20th and going thru October. Come and join in all summer long for fruits, veggies and assorted vendors. For more info call Matt Koss at 364-6800.

The Council n

The Council mourns

the passing of Brother Knight
Patrick Huber who went to the
Lord on April 16th. Patrick
joined the council in 2008 and
was an active member of St.
Christopher's, aiding in the
development of the parish alter
servers. Patrick served in the
U.S. Coast Guard and was
currently working as an auditor
in San Diego. Please keep
Patrick and his family in your
prayers.

Our sympathy and prayers go

Our sympathy and prayers go out to fellow Knight Ben DePetris, who lost his wife Kathy suddenly on Sunday, April 24. Kathy was an active member of the Ladies Auxiliary and will be missed by all.

Building Association Annual Meeting

The annual meeting of the Association will be held on Monday, June 27 at 7:30 p.m. in our hall. All council members are welcome and encouraged to attend.

Thanks to all who helped out with the Blood Drive on April 25th. 35 pints were collected at the hall that Monday.